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CLUW PARTNERS 
WITH THE WOMEN’S  
CAMPAIGN FORUM 

CLUW National Officers Council votes to 
partner with the Women’s Campaign Forum 
to increase the number of women running 
for elected office.   

Only 10% of women have ever 
thought about running for office, 
compared with 20% of men.  
WCF's She Should Run™ program is a 
comprehensive effort to build the pipe-
line of women who support reproduc-
tive health choices in public office.  
Studies show women are more 
likely to run for office if we ask them 
to run.  
With She Should Run,™ the WCF is 
committed to making sure as many 
women as possible are asked. Once 
they're given the name of a woman, 
they will ensure these women receive 
the support, training, and resources 
they need to join the next class of 
strong and successful women leaders 
in our country.  
Since 2007, WCF has collected over 
2,000 online nominations for the 
She Should Run™ program.  
WCF is committed to ensuring these 

women get the 
essential encour-
agement they 
need and to pro-
viding them con-
nections to key 
public life decision 
making tools and 
campaign re-
sources .  She 
Should Run™ 
nominees are 
looking to run at all 
levels of public office from School 
Board to Congress, regardless of politi-
cal party.    
CLUW will be working with the WCF to 
encourage union women to think about 
running for office.  It’s a perfect fit with 
what we are trying to accomplish as 
union women.  We know from experi-
ence the culture changes when women 
are involved in making the decisions.  

Women are poised to be a majority in 
the workplace. It only makes sense for 

us to hold more elected offices.  If 
women don’t run women can’t 
win. 
For more information about the “She 
Should Run” program, go to:  

www.cluw.org or 
www.wcfonline.org 

Coalition of Labor Union 
Women Leadership Academy 

Part 1 
 On March 20, 2010 CLUW will begin a year long  
effort to prepare women for leadership positions.  Part 
one will consist of workshops designed to help women 
gain the knowledge that will make them great leaders. 
 From the basics of “Running a meeting” to “How to 
deal with difficult people” and much more.  The Academy 
workshops will be held in conjunction with the three NEB 
Meetings scheduled for 2010.   
 Rep. Donna Edwards (D-MD) will kick off Leadership 
Academy Part 1.  All union members are welcome to 
attend and participate. Registration information is avail-
able online at www.cluw.org 

CLUW NATIONAL EXECUTIVE 
BOARD MEETING  
March 18-21, 2010 at  

The Madison, A Loews Hotel 
1177 15th Street NW 

Washington, DC 20005 
featuring a Lobby Day and a Celebration of 
Working Women Reception on Thursday, 

March 18 and CLUW’s Leadership                   
Development Academy on  
Saturday, March 20, 2010  

Front: Siobhan "Sam" Bennett (President/CEO WCF), 2nd row: Judy Beard, Janet Nelson, 
Karen See, Diane Babineaux. 3rd row: Patty White (former Central FL Chapter Pres.) 
Victoria Sawicki, Carol Censki, Kerry Newkirk, Janet Hill, Gloria Brimm, Back row: Brenda 
Savoy, Sandra Burleson , Jackie Jeter, Elisa Riordan, Carolyn Williams, Bennie Bridges. 
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Officers Directory 
2009-2013 
 

President 
Karen J. See APWU 
 

Executive Vice President 
Janet E. Nelson AFSCME 
 

Treasurer 
Judy Beard APWU 
 

Recording Secretary 
Dolores Gorczyca IFPTE 
 

Corresponding Secretary 
Gloria Brimm UAW 
 

Vice Presidents 
Shelvy Young Abrams AFT  
Diane Babineaux IAM 
Bennie R.  Bridges AFGE 
Sandra Burleson TWU  
Carol R. Censki AFSCME 
Janet Hill USW 
Jackie L. Jeter ATU 
Theresa Kandt OPEIU  
Michele Newby IAFF 
Kerry Newkirk SEIU  
Elisa Riordan CWA 
Joanne M. Sanders IATSE 
Brenda Savoy CWA 
Victoria Sawicki NALC 
Carolyn J. Williams IBEW 
 

Executive VP Emerita  
Addie Wyatt UFCW 
 

Presidents Emeritae 
Joyce D. Miller WORKERS UNITED 
Gloria T. Johnson CWA  
 

Executive Director 
Carol Rosenblatt 
 

Please send all CLUW News  
submissions to the national office. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

www.cluw.org 

Take the Pearl Pledge 

CLUW and its Cervical 
Cancer Prevention Works 
Project are partners in the 
Pearl of Wisdom Cam-
paign to Eliminate Cervi-
cal Cancer.  "Take the 
Pearl Pledge" is the cur-
rent Pearl of Wisdom 
promotion leading up to Mother's Day (May 9, 2010). In short, the pledge commits 
you to: scheduling your annual gynecologic examination, wearing a Pearl of Wisdom 
in support of cervical cancer prevention, and encouraging 5 friends to do the same. 

We urge you to Take the Pledge!   Go to  www.pearlofwisdom.us/pledge 

DRED AND HARRIET SCOTT  
MEMORIAL STATUES TO BE 
ERECTED NEAR OLD 
COURTHOUSE IN ST. LOUIS 
 

Submitted by St. Louis CLUW 
Chapter 
 

In March of 2009, Lynne Jackson,  the great-great granddaughter of Dred Scott,      
addressed the St. Louis CLUW chapter.  She informed the chapter about plans to build 
a memorial statue of Dred and Harriet Scott in downtown St. Louis.   
The Old Courthouse in St. Louis is the site of the first of the historic Dred Scott cases 
that led to the famous Dred Scott Decision.   That decision from the U.S. Supreme 
Court said that neither the Scotts, who were of African descent, nor their descendants, 
had any rights, not even to be in court and “no rights which the white man was bound 
to respect”.  This ruling affected all those of African descent, both slave and free. This 
case was a major catalyst for the civil war. 
The St. Louis CLUW chapter immediately responded to Ms. Jackson that they wanted 
to be involved in the Penney Drive to help raise funds for the memorial statue.  
At the National CLUW Convention in L.A. in October 2009, we passed a resolution 
submitted from the St. Louis chapter, stating that the Coalition of Labor Union Women 
shall: 

Denounce the Dred Scott decision; 
Remember Dred and Harriet Scott and the spirit, strength, and courage it took for 

them and their supporters to make a stand at that time for freedom, justice, 
and equality for all people of the U.S.; 

Support the commemoration of Dred and Harriet Scott and the commissioning of 
statues in their images to be built in downtown St. Louis overlooking the Old 
Courthouse, the site of the first trials leading to the Dred Scott Decision. 

Continue to work for reconciliation between all races and continue to oppose   
slavery anywhere on the planet. 

If your chapter would like to get involved in the Penney drive to raise funds for these 
statues, contact the Dred Scott Foundation at:  www.thedredscottfoundation.org or 
contact them at P.O. Box 2009, Florissant, MO.  63032-2009 

Saint Louis Chapter Members 

Congratulations to our State Officers Elected or  
Appointed to serve 2010-2014 

 

AL  State Coordinator   Pamela J. Williams (IAM) 
CA  State Vice President   Kathleen Collins (SEIU) 
CT  State Coordinator   Helene H. Shay (AFSCME) 
DC  State President   Bonnie Oakes (OPEIU) 
FL  State President   Josephine LeBeau (AFSCME) 
FL  State Vice President   Patty White (CWA) 
IL  State President   Angel Parker (AFSCME) 
IL  State Vice President   Teresa Polk-Henderson (CWA) 
KY  State Coordinator   Joyce D.Woosley (UAW) 
MI  State President   Tanya Fitzpatrick (UAW) 
MI  State Vice President   Angie Miller (CWA) 
MO  State President   Joyce A. Ribbert (IAM) 
MO  State Vice President   Chere Chaney (CWA) 
NY  State President   Carolyn Askew (AFSCME) 
NY  State Vice President   Rhonna Bonsu (AFSCME) 
OH  State President   JoAnn Johntony (AFSCME) 
OH  State Vice President   Jeanette Mauk (AFSCME) 
PA  State President   Janet Ryder (AFT) 
PA  State Vice President   Suzanjoy Checksfield (IATSE) 
TX  State President   Ellen Wakefield (CWA) 
TX  State Vice President   Gloria Rice (APWU) 
VA  State President   Marjorie M. Brotherton (APWU) 
WA  State President   Verlene E. Jones (OPEIU) 
WA  State Vice President   Betsy McConnell-Gutierrez (AFSCME) 



 Bonnie Polster, IAM member 
from New Holstein, WI, was 
awarded the Gloria T. Johnson 
Women in Union Leadership Schol-
arship at our 2009 National  Con-
vention.    
 As part of her requirement for the 
scholarship Bonnie will be providing 
mentoring to young people and pro-
viding CLUW with monthly updates.  
She is currently mentoring Sam, a 
young co-worker and IAM member.   
 With Bonnie’s guidance, Sam is 
learning what is involved with being a union leader and activist.  
She has attended meetings, participated in actions and seen 
first hand what goes into planning an event. 

EVERY CLUW MEMBER IS AN ORGANIZER FOR CLUW 
RECRUIT 3 NEW CLUW MEMBERS AND YOU COULD WIN A 

$500 BEST BUY GIFT CARD 
Deadline for receipt of entries March 18, 2010  ●  complete rules @www.cluw.org  

Your Membership dues make it possible for CLUW to be an effective organization.  We can’t do it without your 
support.  If your membership has lapsed, please renew today.  You can now use your credit card to pay for your 
renewal online. Just go to www.cluw.org and click on Membership.   Or use this form.  Just send it with your check 
to  CLUW, 815 16th ST NW, Washington DC 20006.  
I WOULD LIKE TO RENEW MY CLUW MEMBERSHIP AS A: (CHECK ONE) 

National Dues Amount 

 
NAME: _____ __________________________     ___________________ 

ADDRESS: _        __  __________ 

   __ _  _  ____ ____________ __________   ___ 

(City)       (ST)          (Zip Code) 
 

DUES, CONTRIBUTIONS OR GIFTS TO CLUW ARE NOT DEDUCTIBLE AS 
CHARITABLE CONTRIBUTIONS FOR FEDERAL INCOME TAX PURPOSES 

          $50  REGULAR MEMBER 
  

  $15  RETIREE MEMBER 

   $50  ASSOCIATE MEMBER 
  

  $15  STUDENT MEMBER 

   $75  CONTRIBUTING MEMBER 
  

  $15  UNEMPLOYED MEMBER 

  $100  SUPPORTING MEMBER 
  

      

 $150  SUSTAINING MEMBER 
  

  $1000  LIFETIME MEMBER (One time fee) 

Bonnie Polster, IAM  

Check out the New CLUW Online Store!! 
Where you’ll find high quality, union made  

merchandise selected specifically for the union woman 

www.cluw.org 
(Click on “Promotional Items”) 

Union made Products & Apparel supplied by K&R Industries   
www.gokandr.com  

 

In honor of Women’s History Month, 
The Coalition of Labor Union Women presents 

CLUW’s First Annual Working    
Women’s Award Celebration 

March 18, 2010 
 

Please join us in honoring 
 

Arlene Holt Baker 
Executive Vice President, AFL-CIO 

 

Jane E. Broendel 
Secretary-Treasurer, NALC   

        

Elizabeth Bunn 
Secretary-Treasurer, UAW 

 

Anna Burger 
Chair, Change to Win 

 

Linda Chavez-Thompson 
Executive Vice President Emerita, AFL-CIO 

 

Barbara J. Easterling 
President, Alliance for Retired Americans 

 

Gloria T. Johnson 
President Emerita, CLUW 

 

Joyce D. Miller 
President Emerita, CLUW 

 

Elizabeth H. Shuler 
Secretary-Treasurer, AFL-CIO 

 

Augusta Thomas 
National Vice President of Women  

and Fair Practices, AFGE 
 

Nancy Wohlforth 
Secretary-Treasurer Emerita, OPEIU  

            
Ticket information is available at  

www.cluw.org or call 202-508-6969 



THANK YOU! 
CLUW wishes to thank the following lifetime ($1,000), Sustaining ($150), Supporting ($100)  

and contributing ($75) members in 2009. 

Lifetime Members 
Sandra Shoultz, APWU 

Sustaining Members  
Jackie  Boschok, IAM 
Robert Bratulich, USW 
May Ying Chen, WORKERS UNITED 
Steve Dunn, IAM 
Cheryl Eastburn, IAM 
Nanette Folsom, AFSCME 
Dee Gorczyca, IFPTE 
Irene  Harris, Ont Fed of Labour 
Jean Hervey,  WORKERS UNITED 
Emily Kimbrough, UAW 
Linda Lyons Butler, IUOE 
Kerry  Newkirk, SEIU 
Susan A Palmer, IAM 
Jason Roach, United Labor Bank 
Joanne M. Sanders, IATSE 
Beverly Spetz, AFSCME 
Mary E.  Sullivan, AFSCME 
Ida Ines Torres, UFCW 
Barbara Walden, BCTGM 
Marsha Zakowski, USW 
AFSCME Council 40   
Amalgamated Transit Union L 85   
Chester County Council AFL-CIO   

Supporting Members  
Adam G.  Beasley, IAM 
Bobbie  Betonti, IAM 
Elizabeth  Bunn, UAW 
Anna  Burger, SEIU 
Velma Butler, AFT 
Michael Calleo, IFPTE 

Maria C. Cordone, IAM 
Lee Cutler, AFT 
Kathleen  Donahue, AFT 
Elizabeth Farlow, IAM 
Terri A. Friend, IAM 
Jane E Gabler, AFGE 
Terry Grant, APWU 
Fiore J  Grassetti, Hampshire Franklin MA 
CLC 
David Mark Hammond, IAM 
Imogene Hancock, UAW 
Mary Kay Henry, SEIU 
Richard Iannuzzi, AFT 
Linda Jenkins, CWA 
Jackie Jeter, ATU 
Babette Josephs, PA State Legis 
Gregory J. Junemann, IFPTE 
Michelle  Kaminski, UAW 
Heather Kelley, IAM 
Theresa Laino, APWU 
Alan  Lubin, AFT 
Juanita Luiz, IBEW 
Cynthia  McCaughan, OPEIU 
Donna McDaniel, LIUNA 
Julian A.  Modjeski, CWA 
Bonnie E.  Murphy, CWA 
Maria Neira, AFT 
Melissa Nelson, TNG/CWA 
Marian Novak, IBT 
Clifton R. Ogle, AFT 
AFT -  Oklahoma  
Maureen Olivant, Carpenters 
Mary K.  O'Melveny  
Justin Ostro, IAM 

William J.  Pienta, USW 
Sarah Puente, IBT 
Bonnie E. Reffitt, UAW 
Robert Richardson, LIUNA 
Jordan Rossen, UAW 
Gary Ruffner, UWUA 
Clark Ruppert Jr., IAM 
Janet Ryder, AFT 
Harvey G. Schneider, UAW 
Sandra Schroeder, AFT 
Yvonne ScruggsLeftwich,Ph.D,CWA 
Sue Sharp, UAW 
Paul Shemanski, IAM 
Karen S. Simmons, ATU 
Joey Slaton, IAM 
Linda L. Torres, SEIU 
Lois Williams, IAM 
Pamela Wilson, CWA 
Mary Jo Winfield, AFGE 
Deborah L. Wright, UAW 
Addie L. Wyatt, UFCW 
Patricia M. Yaeger, UFCW 
AFSCME Council 62   
AFT College Staff Guild, 1521A   
Central Arkansas Labor Council   

Contributing Members  
James W.  Avery, IBEW 
Marie Box, IAM 
Laurel Brennan, UNITE HERE 
Gloria Brimm, UAW 
Sandra Burleson, TWU 
Victoria A. Cheek, IAM 
Larry  Cohen, CWA 
Luther Collins, IAM 

Jay R.  Cronk, IAM 
William P  Dameron, IAM 
Claudia Davidson 
Linda Ewing, UAW 
Joseph Greaser, IAM 
Cynthia Hall, AFT 
Robert Hamilton, IAM 
Susan  Hammer, APWU 
Dianne Jackson, AFT 
Charlotte Koskoff, UAW 
James R. Leaman, Ironworker 
James R  Lowman, Ironworkers 
Ann McNeary, CWA 
Joyce D. Miller,  WORKERS UNITED 
Gloria E. Milsaps, IAM 
Darrin L. Nedrow, AFT 
Melissa Nelson, CWA 
Peggy Olstein Wiedman, TWU 
William J.  Pienta, USW 
Judy Pierce, IAM 
James Rodehorst, IAM 
Rita  Rogers, IAM 
Carol Rosenblatt, AFSCME 
Gary Ruffner, UWUA 
Joan Schrader, IBT 
Helene H. Shay, AFSCME 
Martha Shunn-King, APWU 
MaryBeth Stafford, AIU 
Vickie Stephens, IAM 
Lorraine Swerdloff, NALC 
Florence Tripi, AFSCME 
Chris Wagoner, IAM 
Nancy Wohlforth, OPEIU 
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